
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 13TH AUGUST 2012
Present:
Councillor Roberts (Chair)


Councillors Malin, Wiley, Jelley, Bellamy, Zanger, and Lamb
Also Present:
The Deputy Mayor, Councillors Bishop and West.
12.EX.23
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bullock, Dearing and Freer.
12.EX.24
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.
12.EX.25
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Executive Committee held on 18th July 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.EX.26
LOCALISATION OF COUNCIL TAX BENEFIT

A report was submitted which:-

(a)  reminded members of the background to the national   abolition of Council Tax Benefit (CTB) and proposed introduction of Localised Council Tax Support (LCTS) from April 2013.

(b) outlined the key strategic choices that may be available to the Council;
(c) suggested a set of guiding principles that members may wished to consider; and

(d) sought to identify a preferred scheme(s) so that a consultation process could be undertaken in line with statutory requirements.

A presentation was given by the Deputy Chief Executive and the Head of Income and Dept. 

Members were reminded that, at this stage, they were being asked to decide which of the options outlined in the report they would like to identify as their consultation option.  Members would not be making a final decision on what the scheme would be at this point, as that would be made at a later meeting of the Executive, once the Committee had considered the results of the consultation process.
Councillor David Bishop addressed the Committee under the Council’s Right to Speak Policy and the following points were made:-

· What would  the setup costs and on-costs be; and
· In Option 2, further clarification was requested as to the definition of long term empty homes.    
The following comments were made in response:-

· The set-up costs would come from external funding from the Government; and

· The definition of long term empty properties had been legislatively driven and with the change in legislation in respect of costs, the property had to be empty for at least two years.
There followed a short discussion with the Portfolio Holder for Finance adding that she remained concerned about the non definition of ‘vulnerable’.  Also, the Borough had experienced an increase in the number of working people approaching the Council for help and the authority had to ensure that those people be helped to stay in the job market.  
RESOLVED  that:-

(i) the contents of the report be noted;

(ii) the guiding principles contained in Section 4.11 of the report be endorsed;

(iii) the preferred option for consultation was Option 4 – with Option 2 being the primary source of funding (i.e. elements pursued) supported by elements of Option 3; and

(iv) the consultation approach as set out in the Appendices to the Report be approved.

(The meeting started a 5.00 pm and ended at 5.35 pm
Signed​: …………………………………………………….

(Chair)
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